CYNGOR CYMUNED CWMLLYNFELL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY MEETING HELD AT

 CWMLLYNFELL HALL ON WEDNESDAY 6th AUGUST 2014 AT 6.30P.M.

PRESENT:

Councillor R M Davies (Chairman) presided 

	COUNCILLORS:
	M Evans, D Lloyd, T H J Kendrick, D C Phillips, J C Rees, and D B Thomas.

	
	

	ATTENDING:
	Representatives of Quarter Bach Community Council:

	COUNCILLORS:
	M Binney, J E Davies, A Howells, V Morgan, C Trotman, and

	
	Mr A Pedrick (Clerk of the Council)

	
	

	
	Representative of Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council:

	
	Councillor C E Richards


52. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for their absence were received from Councillor R Evans (Cwmllynfell Community Council) and Councillors G Davies, M Morgan and M Thomas (Quarter Bach Community Council).

53. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillor J E Davies declared his personal interest in the matter under discussion.

54. “MEDDYGFA’R CWM” – GENERAL MEDICAL PRACTICE
The Chairman extended a welcome to the abovementioned representatives of Quarter Bach Community Council and the under mentioned representatives of the Aman Tawe General Medical Practice, the Abertawe Bro Morgannwg University Health Board and the Neath Port Talbot Council for Voluntary Service:

	Aman Tawe General Medical Practice:

	Drs D Williams and A Watkin (Note Dr A Stevenson arrived during the course of the meeting)

	

	Abertawe Bro Morgannwg University Health Board:

	Ms L Davies and Ms S Page

	

	Neath Port Talbot Council for Voluntary Service:

	Ms H Evans


The Chairman thanked the representatives of the Heath Board for keeping the Council informed of developments in the process of securing replacement general medical services for Meddygfa’r Cwm and invited them and the Doctors to address the meeting.
Ms Lindsay Davies (ABMUHB) indicated that two expressions of interest from within the former Aman valley Medical Practice had been received for providing replacement general medical services for the area.  Following assessment and consideration by a panel the Chief Executive of the Health Board had awarded the contract to the newly formed Aman Tawe Practice which comprises Drs D Williams and A Watkin of the former Aman Valley Practice and Dr A Steveneson of the St James’ practice at Pontardawe.  The practice serving Cwmllynfell and Ystalyfera would be combined with the Pontardawe practice and would take effect on the 1st September 2014.
Dr D Williams on behalf of the Aman Tawe Partnership indicated that he hoped that this would be the first of several meetings to discuss the delivery of general medical services in the area.  He stated that he could hardly contain his excitement at the prospect of completing a program of providing general medical services for the area in a way which was not traditional but which would address the issues that many people had not been happy with hitherto.  He viewed the opportunity as a new venture to bring old values.  He emphasised that Cwmllynfell had always been included within the area served by the former Aman Valley Practice alongside the doctors serving Meddygfa’r Cwm.  The general medical services would be delivered by supplementing the number of doctors in the practice, comprising the three partners together with two additional doctors to be employed, by engaging a range of clinicians such as nurse practitioners, and a pharmacist.  It was indicated that there was a shortage of Doctors nationally and as such the model which they proposed would be more sustainable for the future.
Ms Lindsay Davies urged that there should be a commitment from the community to the type of service that was proposed and indicated that academics would be assessing the success of the service which was considered to be innovative and exciting.
The elected representatives were afforded the opportunity to raise questions about the delivery of general medical services which including the following questions and responses:
	Question
	Response

	Doctor “call out” to visit patient:

	Dr Williams had typically attended 10 call outs on Monday – Call outs needed to be appropriate and the response selective;

	Daily doctor attendance at Cwmllynfell surgery:
	There would always be a doctor on call during surgery hours;

	Number of surgery premises:
	Three premises at Cwmllynfell, Ystalyfera and Pontardawe but views would be sought on the number of premises that would be appropriate for the future.  It was hoped that meetings such as this would continue in perpetuity and that patients would participate with the doctors in the critical assessment of the service provision;

	Hospitals that patients would be referred to:
	Patients were referred to a speciality who would decide at which hospital a patient would be seen;

	Concern expressed that a fait accompli had been presented and that there had been insufficient consultation.  It would be concerning for patients if they were being assessed by a nurse practitioner instead of a doctor
	The Chairman emphasised that the doctors had thoroughly explained to changes in the delivery of services.
Ms Lindsay Davies indicated that although there was no requirement for the Health Board to consult with the general public they had undertaken a consultation exercise and had followed “best practice” in reaching a decision;

	Employment of female doctor within the practice:
	All doctors were qualified to deal with consultations that female patients would require.


The Chairman thanked all present for attending the meeting and for their contributions.

The meeting terminated at 8.10pm
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